THE MANITOBA WATER
SERVICES BOARD

TOWN OF MELITA WASTEWATER LAGOON UPGRADE PROJECT -
PHASE 1 2017

Dear Resident / Business Owner,

The Town of Melita, in collaboration with the Manitoba Water Services Board (MWSB),
is undertaking an ambitious plan to upgrade the capacity of the Melita Wastewater
Lagoon and protect it against future flooding from the Souris River. Work on the project
is scheduled to start on Monday August 28th, 2017 and last until freeze-up or November
17, 2017.

Work will include the import of clay materials, a new septic truck dumping facility, raised
berms, new drainage and new perimeter fencing. Any work not completed during the fall
of 2017 will be completed during the spring of 2018.

During construction, a significant number of tandem dump trucks and heavy equipment
will be used to haul clay material from Peninsula Road onto PTH 3 before heading
south on the Lagoon Access Road. This operation will occur 5-6 days a week from 7:00
a.m. until approximately 8:00 p.m. Operations will continue except for weather
permitting.

The Town of Melita and the Contractor will make every effort possible to minimize
disruptions to traffic in the area and apologies for any inconvenience during this project.

Should you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact us at the
following;

CAQ: Sandra Anderson — (204) 522-3413
Email: meladmin@mymts.net

The Engineering Firm responsible for the project is KGS Group of Winnipeg, Manitoba.
Technical enquiries can be addressed to the following;
Contract Administrator: Roy Houston - (204) 896-1209

Email: rhouston@kgsgroup.com

The Town of Melita



